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May 9, 2022 VIA EMAIL ONLY

The Honorable Doug Ford
Premier of Ontario
Legislative Building
Queen's Park

Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
premier@ontario.ca

Afttention: Premier Ford

Re: Funding Support for infrastructure Projects- Bridge and Culvert Replacements in Rural
Municipalities

Please be advised that the on May 9. The Council of the Township of East Hawkesbury resolved the following:

Resolution Num: 2022-

That Council for the Township of East Hawkesbury accept for information the April 20, 2022

correspondence from Township of Clearview regarding their letter to Premier Ford for funding support for
infrastructure projects, bridge and culvert replacements in rural municipalities; and

That Council support the Township of Clearview May 9, 2022 resolution requesting that Federal and

Provincial Governments to provide more funding to rural municipalities to support infrastructure projects related
to major bridge and culvert replacements; and

That Council direct that this resolution be forwarded to Ontario municipalities, AMO, Premier of Ontario,
Provincial Minister of Finance, Federal Finance Minister and ROMA for support.

Please accept this for your consideration and any necessary action.

Regards,

+oul( L,

Hemi Villeneuve
Municipal Clerk

cc
Hon. Peter Bethenfalvy, Ontario Minister of Finance minister.fin@ontario.ca

Hon. Chrystia Freeland, Federal Minister of Finance chrystla.freeland@fin.gc.ca ROMA roma@roma.on.ca
AMO amo@amao.on.ca

All Ontario Municipalities




February 9, 2022 C00.2022

The Honourable Doug Ford
Premier of Ontario

Legislative Building, Queen’s Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Sent by Email: premier@ontario.ca

Re: Funding Support for Infrastructure Projects — Bridge/Culvert
Replacements in Rural Municipalities :

Please be advised that Council of the Township of Clearview, at its meeting held on
February 7, 2022, passed the following resolution regarding funding support for
infrastructure projects:

Resolution:

Moved by Deputy Mayor Burton, Seconded by Councillor Broderick, Be It
Resolved that Council of the Township of Clearview supports the requests from
the Township of Adjala-Tosorontio, the Township of Adelaide-Metcalfe, the
Township of Lake of Bays, the Township of Amaranth, and Northumberland
County for the Federal and Provincial Governments to provide more funding to
rural municipalities to support infrastructure projects related to major bridge
and culvert replacements; and,

That this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, Provincial Minister
of Finance, Federal Finance Minister, AMO, ROMA, and all Ontario municipalities.
Motion Carried.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact the
undersigned.

Regards,

R

Sasha Helmkay, B.A., Dipl. M.A., AOMC
Clerk/Director of Legislative Services

CC: Hon. Peter Bethenfalvy, Ontario Minister of Finance minister.fin@ontario.ca
Hon. Chrystia Freeland, Federal Minister of Finance chrystia.freeland@fin.gc.ca
AMO amo@amao.on.ca
ROMA roma@roma.on.ca

All Ontario Municipalities

Box 200, 217 Gideon St. e Stayner, Ontario LOM 1S0 T: 705.428.6230 F: 705.428.0288

www . clearview.ca



September 17, 2021

The Honourable Doug Ford sent via email: premier@ontario.ca
Premier of Ontario

Legislative Building, Queen’s Park

Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

‘Re:  Structure Inventory and Inspections

Dear Premier:

At the last regular General Purpose and Administration Committee meeting held
September 13, 2021 the above captioned matter was discussed.

I wish to advise that the following resolution was passed which will be going forward for
ratification at the September 27, 2021 Township of Scugog Council meeting:

THAT Report PWIS-2021-027, 2021 Structure Inventory and Inspections, be
received,;

THAT the Township of Scugog 2021 Ontario Structure Inspection Manual
Inventory and Inspection Summary Report, prepared by Planmac Engineering
Inc., be received;

THAT as part of the annual budget process, the Township continue to increase
the amount of funding available for bridges and culverts through the continuation
of Roads and Other Infrastructure Levy;

THAT as part of the annual budget process, the Township continue to increase
the investment in bridge and culvert maintenance and repair through other
means including identifying efficiencies and cost savings and applying for grants
through other levels of government for major bridge and culvert replacements;

THAT the Township follow the principles of Asset Management and prioritize
preventative maintenance such as waterproofing decks, repaving decks, repalr
concrete soffits, parapet walls, abutments and wingwalls, etc.

THAT the Province of Ontario and the Government of Canada be encouraged to
provide more funding to rural municipalities to support infrastructure projects
related to major bridge and culvert replacements; and

Township of Scugog, 181 Perry St., PO Box 780, Port Perry, ON LO9L 1A7
Telephone: 905-985-7346 Fax: 905-985-9914
WWWw.scugog.ca



THAT a copy of the staff report and resolution be forwarded to the Premier of
Ontario, Provincial Minister of Finance, Federal Finance Minister, MP Erin
O'Toole, MPP Lindsey Park, AMO, Durham Region and all Ontario
municipalities.” '

Should you require anything further in this regard, please do not hesitate to contact
Kevin Arsenault, Capital Projects Technologist at 905-985-7346 ext. 138.

Yours truly,

Becky Jamieson
Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk

Encl.

Ge:
Kevin Arsenault, Capital Projects Technologist karsenault@scugog.ca
Honourable Chrystia Freeland, Federal Minister of Finance chrystia.freeland@fin.qc.ca
Honourable Peter Bethenfalvy, Ontario Minister of Finance Minister.fin@ontario.ca

Lindsey Park, MPP, Durham Lindsey.park@pc.ola.org
Erin O'Toole, MP Erin.OToole@parl.gc.ca
Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham clerks@durham.ca
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) amo@amo.on.ca

All Ontario Municipalities



Northumberland
county

Public Works Committee Resolution

Committee Meeting Date: November 1, 2021
Agenda ltem: 6.a

Resolution Number: 2021-11-01-F06
Moved by: N\N\\\qf‘(\h
Seconded by: (A CaXxe
Council Meeting Date: November 17, 2021

"That the Public Works Committee, having considered the resolution from the Town of
Scugog, recommend that County Council support the request to encourage the Province of
Ontario and the Government of Canada to provide more funding to rural municipalities to
support infrastructure projects, including those projects related to major bridge and culvert
replacements; and

Further That Council's resolution and a copy of the Town of Scugog's correspondence be
sent to MP Philip Lawrence, The Honourable David Piccini - Minister of the Environment,
Conservation and Parks and MPP Northumberland Peterborough-South, the federal and
provincial Ministries of Infrastructure, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO),
and all Ontario municipalities."

%, OS‘\'\’O‘W\d.«U"'

Carried attended by virtual conference
Committee Chair's Signature

Defeated

Committee Chair's Signature

Deferred

Committee Chair's Signature



